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TMDL Public Meeting Announcement Notice for the Environmental Monitor 

Narragansett Bay Watershed

Palmer River subwatershed

Rehoboth and Swansea, Massachusetts 

The Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) is announcing that the Draft Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) for bacteria in the Palmer River Basin, Report number MA 53-03-2004-01, is available for public comment. This Draft TMDL Report is required by the EPA Federal Clean Water Act section 303d and is directed at controlling bacteria, which impair direct contact uses of the waterbody, including swimming and boating.  A copy of this Draft TMDL Report, a complete listing of all lakes, rivers and coastal waters on the Massachusetts 2002 Integrated List of Waters and further explanation of the TMDL Program is available on DEP’s website at www.mass.gov/dep/brp/wm/wmpubs.htm.

The Palmer River drains portions of the Massachusetts towns of Rehoboth and Swansea before entering the Narragansett Bay in Rhode Island.

The Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection will hold a public meeting on Thursday, February 12, 2004 from 7:30 pm to 9:30 pm at the Carpenter Museum, 4 Locust Avenue, Rehoboth MA, to discuss and respond to any public comments on the report.  Based on these comments, the Draft Report will be rewritten and the final version sent to EPA for approval. 

Copies of the report are available from the address below and an electronic “.pdf” copy is available on the Internet for viewing (see internet address above).  All comments should refer to the report number cited above and must be received by 5:00 pm on Monday February 23, 2004.   Comments should be mailed to:

Massachusetts Department of Environmental Protection

Division of Watershed Management,

627 Main St., 2nd Floor

Worcester, MA, 01608

Attn: Andrea D. Langhauser

Phone: (508) 849-4002

Email:  andrea.langhauser@state.ma.us
This information is available in alternate format. Call Debra Doherty, ADA Coordinator, at 1-617-292-5565. TDD Service - 1-800-298-2207.
	 http://www.mass.gov/dep ( Phone (508) 792-7650 ( Fax (508) 792-7621
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